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Comments: | wish to write in support of the Chloride Gulch project on the Sandpoint Ranger District of the Idaho
Panhandle National Forest. The prescriptions and treatments described would be extremely beneficial to forest
health and fire reduction. | would request that beyond the standard requirement that OHV/recreation routes be
reinstated to their condition prior to the treatment, that the District look for opportunities to improve the
sustainability and rider experience provided by these trails in the project area. With the addtional traffic in the
recent years these trails that were never designed for motorized use have begun to show major wear and tear.
Specifically | am referring to #113, #677, and trails in the Packsaddle Mountain and Peep A Day area. Any
enhancements to these trails would increase sustainability, improve rider experience, and provide resource
protection. | would caution that trails in the Packsaddle Mountain area are well known to be challenging and
attract the heartiest of the community. Any enhancements to those trails should be done with the goal in mind of
maintaining a most difficult difficulty level. It is a shame that trail #11 does not fall within a treatement area as it is
the trail that is most in need of maintenance and reroutes.



